

Sandgate Primary School

Everyone deserves the taste of success

Newsletter

Issue 38 Friday 19th July 2019

WE LOOK FORWARD TO SEEING THE CHILDREN BACK IN SCHOOL ON TUESDAY 3RD SEPTEMBER 2019

Today we said goodbye to our wonderful Year 6 children as they come to the end of their primary school life. In that time they have grown together, achieved so much and I hope they leave Sandgate Primary with a sense of pride. On behalf of everyone that has been part of their school life, I wish them all the very best, hoping they will pop in to say hello from time to time.

I'd also like to congratulate all the award winners who received an award at our celebration assembly this morning. It is such a difficult decision to chose which children to give the awards to when we have over 425 superstars with us every single day.

Finally, to you our Sandgate families, THANK YOU for all your support, involvement with the school and for your ideas about how we can continue to work together to give children the Sandgate Primary experience they deserve.

Have a wonderful summer!

Mr Matthew Green, Headteacher

Award	2019 Winner		
McNeice Cup for Art	Josie H (Polar Bears)		
History Shield	Joel R (Polar Bears)		
Tyler Music Shield	Marley B (Polar Bears)		
KS1 Flair for Music	Charlie I-L (Rabbits)		
Stutchberry Shield for Science	Heidi D (Polar Bears) and Ambrose D (Gorillas)		
KS1 Singing Trophy	Ethan M (Snow Leopards)		
KS1 Drama Cup	Amelie L (Snow Leopards)		
Goldsmith Drama Cup	Penelope S (Chipmunks)		
Pie Endeavour Cup for Progress	Ashton S (Gorillas)		
KS1 Citizenship Award	Saoirse B (Owls)		
Garnham Cup for Caring and Kindness	Isaac E (Gorillas)		
Saga Cup for most helpful child	Poppy S (Owls)		
The Courtesy Cup	Theo M (Gorillas)		
Selby Cup for Maths	Ali F (Gorillas)		
Creative Writer of the Year	Jacob N (Gorillas)		
Payne Award for Progress in Reading	Arpan G (Owls)		
The Welling Cup for Progress KS1	Kirish S (Rabbits)		
Dawn Begley Award for Foreign Languages	Sabrina G (Chipmunks)		
KS1 Computing Award	Chad A (Snow Leopards)		
KS2 Computing Award	Max A (Polar Bears)		
Athletics Shield	Rohan L (Polar Bears)		
Swimming Cup	Anika P (Polar Bears)		
Captain's Shield for Football	Jack T (Polar Bears)		
Captain's Cup for Girls Football	Isabella S (Gorillas)		
Sandgate Primary Cup for Sportsmanship	Caellum L (Gorillas)		
Todd Trophy for Enthusiastic Learning	Peter S M (Polar Bears)		
Pantling Plate for Positivity	Isabelle M (Gorillas) and Ruby K (Polar Bears)		
Contribution to our Community	Ruby W (Gorillas) and Amber F (Gorillas)		
The File Cup for Creative Learning K.S.1	Noah M (Snow Leopards)		
The File Cup for Creative Learning K.S.2	Lauren F (Gorillas)		
Cowell Cup for Citizenship	Lily R (Gorillas)		
Year 6 Endeavour Cup	Michaela F (Gorillas)		
Spirit of Sandgate	Sammy B (Gorillas)		
The Rotary Club Award for Service Before Self	Jasmine A, Daisy A-G, Chloe P, Bethany R, Annabelle B (Year 5)		

The Summer Reading Challenge



The Summer Reading Challenge takes place every year and encourages children age 4-11 to read books during the Summer Holidays. You can sign up at your local library and read six library

books of your choice to complete the challenge. There are exclusive rewards to collect along the way, and it's free to take

The Summer Reading Challenge website helps you keep track of your reading all year round: find new books to read, take part in competitions and play games.

Every year there is a different theme and the Summer Reading Challenge 2019 is called Space Chase, an out-of-this-world adventure inspired by the 50th anniversary of the first moon landing.



On Tuesday the Year 5/6 hockey team competed in the first ever tri-counties tournament against teams from Surrey and Sussex. They played some excellent hockey and finished 6 out of 10 teams. Other sports competitions were also taking place and Kent won the most events overall, making them the county champions. Olympian Jack Green presented the Kent team captains with the trophy!



Congratulations to Adiel P in Stingrays who competed in a gymnastics competition and placed 1st in vault, 2nd in floor and 3rd overall!



Six Ways to Wellbeing

We hope that you have enjoyed taking part in some of the wellbeing activities that have been suggested this year and that you find plenty of time during the summer holidays to enjoy even more activities that make you feel great! Over the six weeks, perhaps you could

challenge yourself to do an activity related to each of the six ways to wellbeing: being active, learning, giving, connecting, taking notice and caring for the planet.

Your new teachers would love to hear about anything you get up to over the holidays and if you would like to bring in any photographs, drawings or writing about this it will be displayed on the 'Six Ways to Wellbeing' display board in your new classroom.



Last weekend, Oliver K in Polar Bears travelled to Latvia to participate in the European BMX Championships and finished 2nd in his year group!

Folkestone Running Club have set up an online petition to Folkestone and Hythe District Council to build an Athletics Track in Folkestone. If you would like to sign the petition please click on the link below:

http://chng.it/96jgkJQfvM



Well done to Marissa W in Panthers who came 3rd in her Martial Arts Competition!



Well done to Joey W-B in Panthers who successfully completed the Silver Challenge Award at his drama group, Perform.



PTA SUMMER SIZZLE

Thank you to everyone who attended the Summer Sizzle last weekend. The total raised was an amazing £5202 which includes £1000 Match Funding courtesy of Barclays.

The cost of school dinners for Term 1 2019 will be £78.20.

Please pay online at www.eduspot.co.uk

STAR CLASSES FOR ATTENDANCE

The classes awarded for the best attendance are:

EYFS/Key Stage 1: Owls & Snow Leopards **Key Stage 2: Sharks**

Here are the attendance figures for w/c 8th July 2019:

Bumblebees	99.0%	Butterflies	98.7%
Rabbits	97.3%	Owls	99.3%
Panthers	96.0%	Snow Leopards	99.3%
Puffins	98.7%	Otters	93.0%
Stingrays	97.1%	Sharks	100%
Chipmunks	98.4%	Geckos	97.5%
Polar Bears	96.0%	Gorillas	98.0%

New Achievement Award 2019 **The Channel Rotary Award Self Before Others**

Bethany, R, Jasmine A, Annabelle B, Daisy A-G and Chloe P recently organised and put on a community event at Marten Road, a charity run house of flats for adults with special needs who live semi-independently with the support of their carers.

The girls were keen to do something together to help the community. They wrote to the house, made menus, cakes, scones and sandwiches and set up a beautiful afternoon tea for the residents and their staff.

Congratulations!

